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On November 17, the Philippines Family Federation conducted a Sunday service via hybrid setup 
connecting 25 churches and centers across the nation, centering the onsite gathering in Metro Manila 
Family Church located in Quezon City, with a total of 996 members in attendance. The service served as 
an important platform to officially announce the upcoming Asia Pacific Hyojeong CheonBo Event 
scheduled for December 20-21 at the Ynares Center in Antipolo City, Rizal Province, generating great 
anticipation among all members. 
 

Rev. Leo Angelo T. Halog, President of FFWPU Philippines, delivered a sermon 
explaining the significance of the upcoming 2024 Asia Pacific Hyojeong CheonBo Event 
and conveyed guidance on members' mindset and preparation for the event's success. He 
emphasized that this event would be a crucial turning point toward the Victorious Entrance 
into the Cheon Il Sanctum in Cheon Won Gung in 2025, stating, "This will be a time to 

focus on achieving oneness in heart with True Parents. Additionally, this CheonBo event aims to create a 
national revival for all blessed families without anyone left behind thus concluding the year 2024 where 
everyone can connect substantially towards the deepest desire of our beloved True Mother." He also 
announced that Cheonshimwon Director Lee Ki Sung will be invited to attend the event representing True 
Parents. 

 
Pres. Masaichi Hori, President of FFWPU Asia Pacific, emphasized the crucial 
significance of this Hyojeong CheonBo event in preparing for next year's Victorious 
Entrance into the Cheon Il Sanctum in Cheon Won Gung, encouraging everyone to "create 
a foundation to welcome True Mother to the Philippines through this event." He urged, 
"We must thoroughly prepare with greater devotion and dedication to realize this historic 

opportunity." 
 
Dr. Robert Kittel, Cheon Eui Won Chair of FFWPU Asia Pacific, emphasized the 
importance of Christian restoration as spoken by True Mother, explaining that its 
realization in the Philippines, a Christian nation, is of paramount importance. He 
encouraged everyone to "prepare their best to fulfill this purpose at the upcoming 
Hyojeong CheonBo event." 

 
All members attending the service made determinations to do their utmost in preparing for the December 
20-21 Hyojeong CheonBo event toward the Victorious Entrance into the Cheon Il Sanctum in Cheon 
Won Gung, pledging to attend Heavenly Parent and True Parents gloriously and establish a new historic 
milestone. 
 


